
 

 

2016 Mossman Neighborhood         
Association Board  of Directors : 
 
Lori Jameson (Dakota), President 
     306-1069 
jamesonlr@outlook.com 
 
Marya Sena (Dakota), Vice President 
 
Mel Strong (Mossman), Secretary 
 
Linda Myers (San Pedro), Treasurer  
     883-8593 
myers_fam@centurylink.net  
 
Charlotte Mobarak (California), 

 
Claire Middleton (California) 
 
Barbara Silva (California) 
 
 
 

Vol. XXl Issue ll 
October, 2016 
 
The Mossman Neighborhood  
Association is a member of the  
District 7 Coalition of Neighborhood       
Associations. 

 

The Mossman Neighborhood 

www.mossmanNA.org 

Email: MossmanNeighborhoodAssociation@gmail.com  

State Senator, District 15 
Daniel Ivey-Soto 
Office Phone: (505) 881-4475 
Capitol Phone: (505) 881-4475 
E-mail: daniel.ivey-soto@nmlegis.gov 
 

State Representative, District 30 
Nate Gentry 
(505) 508-0782 
E-mail: natefornm@gmail.com 
 

City Councilor, District 7 
Diane Gibson 
Policy Analyst: Chris Sylvan  
(505) 768-3136 
E-mail: csylvan@cabq.gov 
 

County Commissioner, District 3 
Maggie Hart Stebbins 
(505) 468-7108 
E-mail: district3@bernco.gov 
 

APS Board of Education, District 3 
Lorenzo Garcia 
(505) 880-3739 
E-mail: garcia_lore@aps.edu 

Mossman Neighborhood Annual Meeting 
November 10, 2016  

6:30 pm 
Heights Christian Church 

(Louisiana and Comanche) 
 

Presentation of the 2017 Mossman Neighborhood Board 
 

   Agenda: 
 

      6:30 Dessert and coffee 
 

      7:00 Business meeting and the 
   election of 2017 MNA Board of Directors 
 

               7:30         Albuquerque Public Schools Architect 
                                 Presentation of the plans for the Montgomery                   
                                       Complex on Louisiana and Comanche 

 
If you would like a ride to the meeting and / or a ride home,  

please contact Lori Jameson at 306-1069. 

Albuquerque Police Department 
NE Area Command  
8201 Osuna Rd NE  
Commander Randy Remiker 
823-4455 

     Mossman Neighborhood Street Party    
 

The annual Mossman Neighborhood Street Party was held on Sun-
day, September 18 on Dakota Street. Everyone enjoyed food and  
great entertainment.  
 

In addition to the climbing wall, we listened to a fantastic 4 piece 
band, “Jeane Rich and Mixed Company” and looked through           
telescopes at the sun! Thank you to everyone  
who came to enjoy the beautiful day. 
 

Back by popular demand! 

Holiday Light and Yard  
Decoration Contest 

Friday, December 16 -  6:30pm to 8pm 
 

Enjoy hot chocolate and tea in the driveway at the intersection of 
Mossman Place and Florida when you vote for your favorite 
neighborhood display. Walk or drive around the neighborhood and 
note the addresses of your favorites.  

(You can vote for more than one) 
There will be 1st, 2nd and 3rd place prizes for the winners!  
You do not have to decorate your own house to enjoy hot       
chocolate and the company of your neighbors when you vote. 
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Newsletter Editor: Lori Jameson. Letters to the editor, comments or articles for publication are encouraged. Please e-mail your requests to: 
jamesonlr@outlook.com or call 306-1069. The editor reserves the right to approve submissions. 

Please support your Mossman Neighborhood Association 
We accept donations of all amounts but request $7 annually. Donations can be mailed to 3554 San Pedro NE or you can    
contact Linda Myers, Treasurer at 883-8593. She can provide you with a receipt for your contribution.  
 

We are always in need of volunteers to help with small projects all though the year. If you haven't already signed up, please 
call Lori Jameson at 306-1069 so she can add your name.  

Watch for school zones 
Slow down! 

Please contact Linda Myers at 883-8593 if 
you see that the  “Mutt Mitt” dispensers  
along  the Hahn Arroyo need to  
be re-filled.  

     NEW NEIGHBORS?  Contact the Mossman Neighborhood Association for our Welcoming Committee to greet them. 

Resources for safety and crime information 
 
 

Join the NE APD substation email list at 

www.northeastareacommand.com          
 

Look up criminal activity on the APD crime map at 
www.crimemapping.com 
 

Call 311 or use the 311 phone app to report weeds and 
graffiti.  

VOTE  
On or before  

November 8, 2016. 

Neighborhood E-mail list 
     The Mossman Neighborhood Association has an email list that we use to send 
notices, alerts and information including our newsletter. To be included, please email 
your name(s), email address(s), street address and phone number to: 

     MossmanNeighborhoodAssociation@gmail.com 
If you are already on the email list and need to change your contact information or if 
you have information to share, please write to us. 

Mossman on Facebook 
www.facebook.com/groups/MossmanNeighborhoodAssociation/ 

 

If you are a Facebook user, join the Mossman Neighborhood Facebook group! This 
is a closed group, moderated by Mossman residents and open only to Mossman 
Neighborhood residents. 

Your Mossman Neighborhood Association (MNA) 
 

The Mossman Neighborhood has many new residents who may not be aware of our Neighborhood Association. The      
boundaries of the Mossman Neighborhood are Louisiana to San Pedro and from Comanche to the Hahn Arroyo.                   
All residents who live within this boundary are members of the Mossman Neighborhood Association. MNA wants everyone 
to benefit from knowing their neighbors. We also want all of you to have input on zoning, safety and any other issues that are 
part of living in Albuquerque. 

 

The Mossman Neighborhood Association is a voluntary organization whose resident members work together to improve and 
maintain the quality of life we enjoy in our neighborhood. Dues are voluntary contributions. Our neighborhood association has 
no authority to enforce City or County ordinances or to enact maintenance or design requirements but we know who to contact 
when there are problems. The City notifies us when there are zoning changes that are within or close to our boundaries so that 
we can act as necessary. A neighborhood association often has more influence and authority when representing its residents 
than an individual has. We can help you navigate local government departments.  
 

The Mossman Neighborhood was organized 20 years ago by concerned neighbors in response to a drug house. Since          
successfully closing the drug house, MNA has combatted a poorly run halfway house, worked with our legislators on the 
Hahn Arroyo improvements, negotiated with APS the use of the Montgomery School property, worked with the city to       
landscape the medians on Comanche (twice!), as well as many other zoning and safety issues.   
 

What do YOU want for your neighborhood? 
Where do we want to go? 

What do you want our neighborhood to be? 
What activities can we sponsor to get neighbors more involved? 

How can we encourage more participation? 
 

Please consider these questions and if you have ideas, we want to hear them. Please bring your ideas and suggestions to the 
Annual meeting on November 10. You can also call Lori Jameson at 306-1069 or send an email to the neighborhood g-mail 
address: MossmanNeighborhoodAssociation@gmail.com.   

IN MEMORIUM 

Larry Hunt - Mossman Place 
Henry Ohlen - Colorado 
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